Page 1 of 4

Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9 March 2020 at 7:30 pm in Longstone Primary School, Redhall Grove.



DL welcomed everyone to the meeting

1 Attendance and apologies
Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), Rosalind Lennie (Minutes Secretary), Bob Gardiner, Jean Marr, Alan Gordon, Margaret Campbell. 
Co-opted members
John Allan (Vice-Chair)
Lily Campbell (part)

Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio

none
In attendance

PS Alex Dickson (PS 5512)
Kathryn Green obo Cllr Graczyk
Public visitors: 
4

2 The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9 December 2019 were approved and adopted.
3 Police crime report for February 2020
PS Dickson read from the report: 1 housebreaking (tools and alcohol stolen from a garden shed); 1 assault (non-domestic); 6 road traffic offences (some drivers lacking documents, failing to stop/report at scene of accident); 4 thefts; no hate crimes. 261 calls to police; 58 crimes reported.
[Earlier I had received the January 2020 report intending to read from it at our February meeting—but that meeting was cancelled. Details are below:
1 housebreaking; 20 assaults (13 detected, mainly domestic); 6 road traffic offences (documents/drink or drugs); 7 thefts; no hate crimes. 261 calls to police; 45 detected. We now have the December 2019 crime report; details emailed to members yesterday.]
     PS Dickson then outlined the Community Speedwatch scheme and exhibited equipment. This is a voluntary scheme driven by members of the community and is supported by Police Scotland (Edinburgh Division). It is a highly-visible deterrent which strives to encourage motorists to reduce speed, improving safety and the quality of life for the local community. Three local people are needed to note speed and car details and report results to PS. They would be provided with training, equipment and appropriate clothing. It is intended to operate in the summer months. Only one LCC member expressed interest. Participants do not need to be LCC members. Leaflets and application forms are available from the LCC secretary. Comment was made about complaints about speeding vehicles on Kingsknowe Road North, especially near Scotmid. The law re parking on pavements has yet to come into force. 
4 Matters arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda:

DL explained that a full report on child poverty was not yet completed and that more money was needed to do so. Some breakfast clubs charge parents but others are funded by local businesses. 
5
Planning and development

5.1
Kingsknowe Roadhouse: still awaiting decision.

5.2
Student flats in Slateford (site of Westside Motors): permission was granted on 21Feb. Among the informatives accompanying the planning consent was a requirement to contribute £18,000 towards the provision of 3 car club vehicles in the area (on Lanark Rd near the Army Reserve Centre). There was also a suggestion to provide 134 cycle parking spaces. [also 5 motorcycle parking places]. 
5.3
Slateford House/Chalmers Hall: permission granted on 21Feb. Neither this application nor 5.2 were subject to any discussion by CEC’s Development and Management Subcommittee. Among the informatives was a suggested contribution of £7000 towards the provision of car club vehicles in the area.
5.4
Proposed bridge across Water of Leith: The Water of Leith Conservation Trust advised that a simple hardwood-decked bridge similar to the one that spans the river by the Saughton Allotments (all LCC members had seen pictures of it) could be built for about £40,000. The Trust thinks that the redevelopment of the former Booker site could provide an opportunity to build such a bridge from that site although as yet no planning application has been made. SC emphasised that the location of such a bridge needed to be as far east as possible to give easy access to the Asda car park via an existing path off the Water of Leith Walkway. 
5.5
Crosskeys Studios: SC reported that, having noted comments in the press about airbnbs needing the appropriate planning classification, he suggested to planning enforcement that the airbnb operating from the former Cross Keys Inn in Slateford was in breach of planning law. This resulted in a planning application from the owner (Mr Chen) for change of use from public house and ancillary property to form serviced apartments (in retrospect). This would change the classification to commercial. Lacking time to consult LCC on the matter, SC himself objected to the application because the application now wanted permission to operate ’10 units’ on the site (the website http://crosskeysstudios.com/ now refers to 12 ‘studio apartments’, whereas the 2018 application was for only 4 ‘units’). All the ‘units’ now appear to be small bedrooms with a small kitchen unit and a shower/wc room. 
6
Reports from any LCC member attending meetings
MC reported on the latest meeting of the Alcohol Community Partnership, which she attends on our behalf. ACP will arrange a meeting about young people and alcohol abuse in April. She also reported on the idea of commemorating the expansion of CEC borders 100 years ago on 2 Nov 1920 (how could Slateford/Longstone contribute?). Would the school be prepared to undertake a project? MC suggested that with LCC agreement, she would approach Headteacher Longstone PS to enquire if a simple ‘presentation’ by the pupils might be of interest. AG reported attending a meeting about school inspectors and also a Traffic Forum.
7
Environment 

7.1
Traffic congestion in Redhall Grove. SC read out a letter from CEC’s Road Safety and Active Travel Officer (Mark Symonds) explaining that his department would welcome an application for the establishment of a School Streets Scheme in Redhall Grove (applications have to be made jointly by the school’s management and parent council). Mr Symonds pointed out that such Schemes were about to be rolled out at Gilmerton and 2 schools in Leith. There was no date set yet for the next round of applications but he will write to all schools, PTAs and parent councils when there is an opportunity to apply. 

    A local resident reported that 13-14 taxis come to collect children and that teachers’ cars take up a lot of pavement space. 
7.2
Graffiti : SC drew attention to the record of current graffiti on our website and that lately there had been a spate of tags in between Scotmid and Longstone Road. He did what he could to get all graffiti removed or covered over. Ladbrokes had repeatedly been asked to deal with graffiti on their property. 
7.3
Other environmental matters: SC noted the completion of the demolition of the former Bookers building, allowing unfamiliar views across the river. No planning application yet for that site. He noted success in getting a street name plate erected to mark the west end of Inglis Green Road, beside Longstone Park. No word yet on the pedestrian safety island promised for Lanark Road by Kingsknowe Park. 
8
Councillor’s reports
On behalf of Cllr Graczyk, KG introduced herself and circulated copies of a leaflet showing some matters that had been attended to and others that may be. She announced that a communal garden outside Scotmid would be made into a parking space. There was comment on coronavirus and self-isolation; the need to look out for people who need help with shopping etc. No plans yet to replace carers who have to self-isolate. 
9
Treasurer’s report 
SC apologised for giving the wrong balance to the December meeting. He had overlooked the payment of £56 on 14 Nov for his expenses. Since then, payments had been made to the Information Commissioner (£40 on 4 Jan), CEC for room hire (£145.56 on 17 Jan) and to Namesco for website registration (£17.99 on 31 Jan). Balance to date: £1487.95.
10
Correspondence
10.1
SC reported receiving notice (10 Dec) that the Wester Hailes Medical Practice (30 Harvesters Way) proposes to reduce its practice area, which at present includes that part of our area SE of Lanark Road and N of Inglis Green Rd-Longstone Rd. Patients currently in those areas would continue to be cared for but no new patients outwith the new boundary would be admitted. The deadline for comments was 10 Jan and so SC was unable to comment obo LCC. He has asked for but not received an update on the proposal. 

10.2
SC reported receipt from Police Scotland of a proposal to amend their Contact Assessment procedure. This would mean that calls to 101 and 999 would be interrogated to determine the appropriate response. Change to be made later this month. See https://www.scotland.police.uk/contact-us/every-caller-is-different/.
10.3
SC reported receipt of notice from Sophie Cooke that Hailes Quarry Park had been submitted for a Green Flag Award. He also noted the closure of the HQP Steering Group and the establishment of Friends of Hailes Quarry Park. LCC should be represented. 

11
AOCB.
Questions were raised about the path beside the Longstone Inn (it will be reopened when safe to do so); delays to traffic at the level crossing (Network Rail to be invited to discuss); outdoor classroom memorial (will be repaired by AG et al); 20 bus (clarity required re its continuity); speed limit on Lanark Rd (to be reduced to 30 shortly); proposal to remove 2 bus stops on 44 route in our area; bins for dog mess (no special bins are now provided); nextdoor local forum (problem linking Kingsknowe and Longstone for announcements which SC and AG are investigating).
12
Next meeting will be arranged for 11 May, probably in Longstone Primary School. 



SC/17mar20

